

**SDR-SCCA Solo Committee  
August 2nd, 2021 Meeting Minutes**

Solo Board		Committee Heads		Club Reps	
Chair – Gary Cameron (GC)	X	Equipment -Jeff Lonsdale (JL)	X	DCCSD – Robbie Robinson(RR)	
Vice Chair – Mark Wolfe (MW)	X	Timing and Scoring - Ashley Wille (AW) Larry Chan (LC)	X	SCAT – Nima Abraham (NA)	X
Tres.- Chris Teague (CT)		Sound – Eric Sakariassen (ES)	X	SCNAX – Edwin Liu (EL)	X
Sec. - Ric Senior (RS)	X	Novice – Carl Miller (CM)		<b>GUESTS:</b>	
Annual Tech -Hank Yamfang (HY)	X	Membership - Ric Senior(RS)	X		
Registration Chair – Robbie Robinson (RR)		Waiver –			
Region - Peter Bollencker (PB)	X				
Course Design - Todd Cameron (TC)	X			Note abbreviations LE = Lake Elsinore PP = porta potty T&T = Test and Tune	

**Topic**

**CALL TO ORDER – 6:03 PM online. Minutes from approved (GC/NA)**

**COMMITTEE REPORTS**

Treasurer	CT - email update. Two Diamond PortaPotties were \$210.02 delivered. \$3840.02 in the WF account. MSR deposit should be coming in soon, and then later this week I can make the SCCA payment to cover the July event.
LE Lots	NA - Working on 2022 dates
Membership	RS - Four solo numbers sold in the last month. Going to work with LC/RR/ES on number updates
Registration	RS - Registration went smoothly, RR & team did an excellent job as usual!
SDR BOD	PB - Working on year end financials, overall did well. Next RR event in August.
Equipment	ES - Working with NA to pick up shed and then will get equipment LC - Fixed sandbags, having some problems with the electric jack.
Timing and Scoring	LC - Test download from axware, some challenges with folks registering late and temporary numbers. Results sent out, need to fix out club memberships. Printed out temporary numbers. Not going to be able to attend the October 16/17 event, need a replacement, going to send out an email blast asking for help.
Waivers	RS - Speedwaivers now integrated with MSR
Sound	ES - Made 96dB changes, only had a few cars going over the limit, talked to drivers to resolve the issues.

Novice	EL - Went well
Annual Tech	HY - Went well, some AT stickers handed out
Social Media	PB - Periodic updates on FB & Instagram continuing.
Courses	Rave reviews for the course design
Event Chair Team	NA - Going to be event chair to the next LE event, going to talk with Dan Wilcox.
<b>PAST EVENTS</b>	
LE Practice/ Champ July 24/25	RR - To contact MM to organize rotation of safety stewards PB - Need more help setting up and breaking down
<b>UPCOMING EVENTS</b>	
Viejas Test Event Aug 14th/15th	PB - Lot surface is workable, paddock has to be outside. Lot large enough for a 30s course. Can run until late at night, only one car allowed to run at a time, contacted Viejas legal to work out details. ES to pickup trailer and then setup course Sat PM. MSR event for Robbie, 3 sessions with classes enabled with 20 per call, private event. Jeff/Nima->SS
LE Practice/ Champ Sept 11/12	NA - Volunteering to chair the event TC - Volunteered to set up the course Friday Voted to increase prices to Practice \$75/practice with 120 entry limit, \$25/second driver Champ Day \$45/entry  Champ day, close reg at 8.30am, publish run groups on the day of the event
<b>OLD BUSINESS</b>	
Member rosters due	RS - Updates from clubs
<b>NEW BUSINESS</b>	
Safety Steward & T&S	More required
<b>ADJOURNED</b>	8.04PM. - GC/PB Next meeting is Wed 9/6/21 at online location at 6pm
<b>ATTACHMENTS</b>	None